 ZOAR VILLAGE COUNCIL MEETING

June 11, 2019
The Zoar Village regular council meeting was called to order by Mayor Scott Gordon at 6:00 pm.
Roll Call

David Irwin

Present


Judy Meiser
Present


Kevin Martin

Present


Gayle Potelicki
Present


Hans Fischer

Present
 

Joe Potelicki 
Present
Motion to approve the 5/1419 regular meeting minutes as received and amended was made by Gayle and seconded by Kevin.  Roll call: All yes. 
The following bills were presented for signature to be paid in June 2019.
Scott Gordon




      150.00        
June Mayor salary
Patricia Smith




      420.00
June Clerk

OPERS





      100.80
June Clerk
AEP





      249.06
May Street Lighting

Village of Bolivar




      575.00
April Police
Village of Bolivar




      637.50
May Police

Meiser’s Mowing Service



      625.00
June Contract

Meiser’s Mowing Service



      625.00
May Contract

Auditor of State




      451.00
Basic Audit
Auditor of State




      255.00
3rd Qtr UAN

FIA Card Services



        41.16
Gravel/Maint
FIA Card Services



        29.50
Mailing/Copies
ABCO





      117.03
Checks
Doug Frautschy




      490.00
Annex Mtg/2nd Qtr Solicitor

State of Ohio Dept of Taxation


          8.40
2nd Qtr State Taxes

Harold Raines




      200.00
Burial

Haueter Landscaping



      250.00
Burial

Motion to acknowledge receipt of financial statements and pay the monthly bills for June was made by Kevin and seconded by Joe.  Roll Call: All yes with Judy abstaining on the Meiser’s Mowing vouchers. 
Public Speaks: 
Chuck Meiser requested the trees behind the fire station be trimmed back.  He said they make it difficult to mow.  Scott and David are working on trimming trees throughout the Village. 
Fiscal:

Patty noted the basic audit costs came in at $492.00.
Street Committee: 
David will begin to lay gravel on the alleyways soon.  He and Scott have repaired most of the sidewalk problems and will finish the remaining soon.
Safety Committee:
Kevin was approached by Mark Welty concerning the Buckeye tree in the alley hanging over his property.  The trees’ owner is not willing to do anything to remedy the potential hazard and Mark would like assistance from Village Council.  Scott mentioned and article he read about giant trees in Ohio.  The article talks about an arborist who is traveling around Ohio documenting the giant trees in an attempt to save them.  Scott will contact this arborist and see if he would be willing to come and assess this giant Buckeye tree.  Scott said an arborist Mark Welty knew had visited the village a couple years ago said that this Buckeye is one of the largest in the state of Ohio.  Hans and Kevin asked that Scott have him look at the large trees on their properties as well.  Kevin requested Scott email council when he has a time the arborist will visit.  
Scott said the church has a very large Buckeye tree that was cut way back years’ ago and is thriving.  

Planning Commission and Historic Preservation Commission:

There are no new permits being reviewed.  Scott said the Planning Commission has had several inquiries but no applications have been submitted.

Both commissions are assisting with the restoration of the Firehouse Grill.   Kevin said he has purchase 8000 board feet of 100+ year old white oak to replace the deteriorated boards.  He said the process is slow, tedious, and labor intensive, but it is coming along and being restored correctly.  There have been some setbacks with termite damage and carpenter ants.  These insects have been eradicated.  Kevin stated all spouting will also be restored back to the original.  
A front patio will be added when the work is complete. 
Cemetery Board:

None.
Solicitor Report:

None.
Mayor’s Notes:  
Brad Janssen, Chief of Conservation, Muskingum Watershed Conservancy District presented council with a resolution to allow for a primitive camp site on the Lime Kiln Lake land owned by MWCD. He said the board of directors at MWCD have approved the use of the land for this primitive camp site in an agreement to partner with the Buckeye Trail Association (BTA) contingent on a resolution from the Village of Zoar.  The primitive camp site will be approximately 500’ from the end of 5th Street.  Hans asked for the definition of “the construction” of a camp site.   Steve Walker, President of BTA explained the camp site as an area that is just mowed and cleared for hikers to pitch a tent and sleep.  There will be no camp fires and all hikers will leave with everything they bring in. BTA will maintain the site.  Hans also said he would like to see a copy of the agreement between MWCD and BTA.  Brad said it is in draft form but he would be happy to provide this.  

BTA requested permission to install a directional sign and a trail register at the entrance so hikers can register use of the campsite.  
Both Brad and Steve said council can make any changes to the resolution but they would like to see a motion for a vote of support for the project at this meeting.  

Scott said in May of 2016 the Village Council approved a public proclamation designating the Village of Zoar as an official “BTA Trail Town”.  This included continued support of BTA programs.  
Council discussed the proposed resolution and a motion was made by Kevin and seconded by Judy to approve the construction of the primitive camp site.  Roll Call:  All yes.  Resolution passed.  

Scott thanked the American Legion and the Tusky Valley band for a great Memorial Day service.   He also thanked Chuck Meiser for a great job mowing the cemetery.  
Hickory Lane residents have met with a contractor to discuss possible solutions for their road.  Scott said there is a drainage concern for the road and also a grading issue at the intersection of Michael Lane.  

Scott asked Patty to research if there is an ordinance in place for fire arms use on Cherry Hill.  Patty said she is not aware of an ordinance but will check.  Judy said she believes there is an ordinance in place.  She will try to get Patty a date of when she remembers it being passed.  Patty said she believes the Village defaults to its adoption of the ORC for this matter.  

Scott will meet with Sandy Township sometime in July concerning the proposed annexation.  

Scott obtained two bids for the tree work approved at NTE $2,000 at the May meeting.  He explained the cost associated with the stump grinding saying most of the cost is in the clean-up.  Scott requested Tri County tree service to revise their bid with no clean-up for the stumps on 4th Street.  The bid came down to $700 from $1500.00.  Lyn Urfer bid the stumps at $1200.00 with no clean up.  Scott will use Tri County for the stump grinding on 4th Street. 

Tri County bid the cemetery tree at $800.00.  Lyn Urfer noted two other trees in the cemetery that would soon become a problem if not removed.  Urfer’s bid for all three trees in the cemetery was $850.00.  Another nearby dead tree is not on Village property.  Scott will talk with the homeowner to see if they would like this tree removed when the trees on Village property are removed.  Lyn stated the cost of the homeowner’s tree would be $350.00.  Scott explained the difference in bid amount is due to the equipment required to remove these trees.  Urfer tree service has a “claw boom” which makes the removal a much less time consuming and a safer project.  Scoot recommended Urfer tree service for the removal of the three trees on Village property.
Jill Harshey will install a catch basin at 4th and Park streets at her cost.  The water will run under 4th street and into a dry well in the garden.  Chuck Meiser commented the water used to run into the storm sewer.  Chuck said eventually the Village may have problems with the dry well.  
Scott sent a request to the Army Corps to update the status of the Archeological portion of the levee project.  No work has been done to date.   

Scott will contact the USACE again concerning the trees on Michael Lane and the Ash on main street.  There has been no action taken to remedy the safety concerns of the trees since Scott talked with them a few months back.  

Village garage sales will be held June 21st and 22nd from 8am to 4pm.

Judy asked when the no dumping signs will be installed at the cemetery and if it the Village would have the authority to enforce.  Scott said when the signs are installed it will be enforced.  
Ordinance 2019-10:  Zoar Store Parking.  No discussion or reading. 
Resolution 2019:11:  Resolution to support the Lime Kiln Lake primitive campsite project.  1st Kevin, 2nd Judy.  Roll Call:  All yes.  Resolution passed. 
Meeting adjourned by Kevin and Gayle.
_______________________



______________________
Patty Smith, Fiscal Officer




Scott Gordon, Mayor
Date:______________________
